DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
September 13, 2011
The meeting began at 6:37 p.m.
Those present introduced themselves.

Angel Fleming is the timekeeper for tonight’s meeting.

The August 9th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Secretary’s report – Jennifer Weddell

Action Item: A flyer will be sent home this Friday (Sept. 16) to new families, seeking candidates for the new family seat on the board.  The interest form must be returned by next Friday, Sept. 23.  If there is only one candidate, that person may be added to the board by a vote of the board.  If there is more than one candidate, an election ballot will go out (to new families only) the following week and due back on Friday, October 7.  The new board member will be added in time for the next board meeting on October 11.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming

· Julie Stonehouse asked about combining all the 5th grade teachers’ classroom funds to use for the teachers to attend a training/conference event. Board agreed this is fine since it will benefit all their students.
· On September 1, the Board approved by email vote a $100 donation to the family of student Justin Stafki in memory of his father.
· We are seeking a CPA or experienced accountant to complete the 990 form which is due Dec. 15.  Action Item: A notice will go in the Buzz Sheet seeking a volunteer (or a reduced rate) for someone who could do this for us.
Principal’s report – John Leininger:

The buses are getting out of the parking lot after school faster than last year.  Lunch lines are much faster than last year as well, with the addition of a second keypad for the lunch accounts.
MAP testing is scheduled to start soon.  Still waiting for MCA data to come from the state Dept. of Education.  State has applied for a waiver from the Federal NCLB requirements, which would change the way that AYP data is used.  Our students are improving but we, like many schools, still need to figure out how to bridge the achievement gap.

A levy renewal vote will be coming up in November.  John can share any factual information about what the levy means for our school, if people have questions.  Action Item:  District administration representatives will be at the next MIPTO meeting (October), which we will want to publicize in the Buzz Sheet so that all interested families may attend.
Five iPads have been purchased (at about $499 each) through the district, which provides a better warranty package than buying on our own.  Funds raised during the spring read-a-thon and possibly some excess funds will be used to pay for these.  Angel suggested that more of the excess funds (currently about $4,300, which includes $500 in recently received funds from last year’s employer matching gifts) could be used to purchase additional iPads.  They will be used in some wireless “hotspots” in the media center or could be brought to classrooms in a mobile lab.

There was a discussion about how to provide funds for this year’s 5th grade camp.  Last spring, the 4th and 5th grades held a plant sale and the proceeds were split evenly ($700 per grade.)  The MIPTO then gave a match of $700 to last year’s 5th grades.  It was suggested that the MIPTO again give $700 (from excess funds) to this year’s 5th grades for camp this year.  It was pointed out that MIPTO is providing more funds for camp this year than last year.  No decision was made on this question.
Action Item: Put excess funds discussion on the agenda for the October meeting.

Curriculum Night will be September 22nd for all grade levels.  Flyers went home and this year RSVPs are requested, partly in order to have an estimate of how many hot dogs to buy.

Enrollment update: We have 560 students and the building is full.

John provided a handout from Kelly Bock that gave an update on the Ashland Productions student musical program.  The program will practice before school and will involve up to about 50 students.  It will be open to all grades and tryouts will not be required.  Information will go home to families soon.
Fundraising update
Shannon gave the donation drive update.  Letters just went home last week, and we have already received over $100 in donations on the GiveMN.org website.
Cami gave an update on the Chip Shoppe fundraiser.  The items will be delivered to the school on Oct. 18.  Denise (Chip Shoppe representative) will sort orders for us but we may want to give her some help.  Cami has invited her to set up a table at curriculum night to give out samples and answer questions for parents, but this hasn’t been confirmed yet.  We also have samples of non-food items that we can put in the display case in the hallway.
Go Kids Day
There is an opportunity to earn money through the Go Kids Day website which offers deals at local merchants.  We can sell discount cards and earn a portion of each sold or we can just encourage our families to use the Go Kids Day website.  We receive a portion of all the funds raised through the website.  The board agreed that we would not take on another sales fundraiser at this time but agreed that we could inform families about the website via the Buzz Sheet.
Open Forum

Jennifer gave an update on the community pro-levy campaign.  The campaign will have information outside the school on curriculum night (Sept. 22) and will be selling orange “Vote YES” t-shirts and signing up volunteers to work the Matoska night at the phone bank, which will be Wednesday evening, October 12.  About 35 volunteers are needed that night.  Please let Jennifer or Kristen Willcoxon know if you’d like to sign up.
Cami asked about the policy for repairing or removing broken playground equipment.  A child was hurt on a piece of broken equipment and she requested that it be repaired or removed.  John responded that it is the practice to remove or repair broken equipment that may be dangerous and that the condition of the equipment in question was not known.
Kristin asked how many SMART boards we have in our building.  All grade levels have at least one and most teachers that want them now have them.
Jodi brought up the Matoska clothing order form that came home recently.  The form is from a private company.  There is no involvement by the school or the MIPTO.  The company makes a donation to the school for a portion of the sales.
The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
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The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization board will be held on Tuesday, October 11 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
